
Wednesday, March 18, 2015 

Dear Air Medical Professional, 

The new Mercy Joplin hospital located at 100 Mercy Way is set to open Sunday, March 22, 2015. The 

emergency room will begin accepting patients that morning beginning at 0600. Also at that time the fa-

cility located at 2817 St. Johns Blvd will be closed.  

Coordinates to the new Mercy Joplin hospital are:  N 37⁰ 02’.12  W 94⁰ 30’.36 

The EMS radio will be moved from the old facility at 0530. Between 0530 and 0600, please have your 

communications center relay patient reports or any pertinent information by land line to 417-625-2300. 

By 0600, the EMS radio will receive radio reports at the new facility.  

The access code to enter the new emergency entrance is 2300*. That code will also allow you access into 

the EMS lounge. 

Mercy Life Line 4’s permanent pad is the pad located nearest to the emergency entrance (East Pad). The 

visiting helicopter pad will be the pad located nearest to I-44 (West Pad).  See attached pictures. 

Any questions please call Roger Meadows, Mercy Life Line 4 Supervisor at 417-838-3508. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this transition. It is an exciting time for all of us. 

Sincerely, 

Roger Meadows 
Flight Nurse-Supervisor 
Mercy Life Line 4 Joplin 
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